Minutes of the NC CPS Training Committee Meeting
April 22, 2008

NC Child Passenger Safety Training Committee

Meeting Minutes

April 22, 2008
Members present:  Kathy Mellown, Amy Krise, Ryan Jackson, David Poythress, Kelly Ransdell, Bill Hall, Vickie Whitlatch, Jody Piatt, Sarah Tilton, Myron Waddell, Kevin Hennelly, Kim Wittig, Robin Deal
Others Present:  N/A
Excused Members: Cecilia Saloni, Meg Langston, Alan Stulick, Shannon Bullock
Not Present: N/A
Meeting called to order by Chair Mellown at 10:09 am.  Chair Mellown welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The committee discussed lunch options for the meeting.

Minutes

Ryan made a motion to accept the minutes from February, seconded by Myron.
Old Business:
Lifesavers Conference:  Bill and Kelly discussed the Portland Conference.  Bill attended an instructor update and found that it concentrated on media relations.  There was also discussion regarding creation of national candidate instructor evaluations.  Bill shared the tracks and the conference manual.  Kelly stated the conference was not as strict with CEU credits as NC.  Safe Ride News has created a CPS Instructor’s Assistant packet for order.  
Child Fatality Task Force Update:  Bill stated CFTF did vote to propose a CPS Good Samaritan Bill to afford liability protection for anyone acting in good faith/effort with a CPS inspection.  The second occupant protection topic is related to pick up trucks – to increase the age to 16; remove exemption for adult in cargo and for smaller counties; and create a penalty equal to CPS.  There is the possibility that parades, agricultural, emergency situation exemptions remain in this legislation.  CFTF discussed seat belts in school buses and studying the issue.  CFTF reported the statistics and results of the mandated study; however, CFTF left it up to the legislation to determine if seat belts would be required.  Costs would exceed $10,000 added to the cost of new buses (this does not include retrofitting older buses).
Additional proposal related to injury prevention to include Carbon Monoxide alarms required in new construction and rental housing.
HSRC Update/DOI Update

Bill distributed the available CPS Certification class list and NC Techs by status, region, and SHP.  Kelly and Bill discussed future DOI funded CPS Certification classes.  The committee discussed additional instructor candidates and their status.  Additional instructors need to be fostered to assist with classes.
NC Instructors meeting will occur in Burlington/Greensboro area in July to supplement the new curriculum.  Instructors who did not receive their CD at Lifesavers will receive their CD at the meeting.  Lorrie Walker and Kerry Chausmer have agreed to present at the meeting.  The goal is to put everyone on the same page across the state.

May 1 all CPS class folders will no longer be provided by OSFM.  OSFM will continue to provide instructor packets.  Buckle up seats had been distributed to Buckle Up Chapters.  Kelly requested chapters to send a thank you to GHSP for the seats.  A second shipment will be arriving in the summer.

National CPS Week – Seat Check Saturday will be promoted nationwide, and the topic is pre-teens (10-12 year olds)

OSFM has brochures available.  Please notify OSFM IP staff if you need materials or accept materials for better accountability.

Bill discussed the CEU program on-line (from the conference), hopefully to be on-line soon.  Myron previewed a session for the committee.  There will be a login method as well as tests for CEU credits.

Committee Updates

Curriculum – (Members:  Vickie, Bill, Jody, and Kim) No update.
Policy – (Members: Myron, Robin, Renae, Meg and Sarah) Jody requested there be a testing procedure/timeframe for the skills portion.  This topic will be addressed at the instructor meeting.
Membership – (Members:  outgoing members Kathy-EMS and David-Advocate).  Mark (fire) and Claudia’s (advocate) position need to be filled in addition to Kathy and David’s.  Applications will be posted and accept from May 1 – June 16.  The committee will then determine new members at the June meeting.  Invitation letters will be distributed soon after.
Special Needs - (Members:  Myron, Sarah, Robin, and Vickie) Vickie and Theresa were scheduled to teach a class in SC, however it was cancelled due to scheduling conflicts.  Vickie stated her hospital supports the program, and Theresa’s expenses will need to be covered.  She suggests a letter be sent to NC CPS Techs with information on the class, and to help fill the areas of need across the state.  There is a possibility that the Special Needs class can be held pre-conference 2009.
Conference – (Members:  all committee members) Kelly thanked everyone on the committee for their outstanding participation.  Amy reported numbers at each sessions – numbers were good at every session.  The committee discussed that there were very few negative comments.  Subjects to improve/discuss:
· Sponsor packages (keep at same rates?)

· Current balance of the conference is $643.07.  We need to create an account for these funds.

· Shirts – suggestion to pre-order shirt and include cost/size in registration

· Discussed post-2009 conference.  Myron motioned to lock in March 11-12, 2010 at Sheraton Atlantic Beach, Robin seconded the motion.  Kelly will pursue the dates at the Sheraton.
· Rooms will be set up in theatrical-style, without tables in order to accommodate e.

· Discussed sessions – Product Update as the only session being offered after lunch on the first day, in a different format.
· Bill suggested that the sessions be reduced to 1 hour, allowing for longer break times, and possibly longer sessions or more sessions.  Kelly will share the layout of this agenda.
· Coffee breaks in the mornings, then afternoon snack break.  There will be no afternoon snack break on Thursday.  Social will not have food, and the fee will be increased to cover social costs. 
· Vickie volunteered to be in charge of compiling 2008 evaluations.
· Kim will Chair the 2009 conference with Amy.
Communications – (Member: Bill) No update
New Business:
Chair Mellown asked for the committee to be thinking about projects for this committee.
Next regular meeting will be May 27, 2008
Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm
Minutes by Amy R. Krise
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